
• CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

-

TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

WORK SESSION MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 23, 1991 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers J. v. Stone 

James Singer 
c. Mark Kingseed 
Mark Beasley 

Clerk of council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Assistant City Manager Michael Haverland 
Assistant to the City Manager Judith Gilleland 
Resident Robert Looper 

City Council interviewed the following applicants for 
appointment as members of the Centerville Arts Commission: 

Terry Riley. 
Joyce Iris Spoor. 
Carolyn D. Meininger. 
Shirley Williams. 

Council concurred that Mr. Riley and Mrs. Meininger be appointed 
to fill the two vacant positions on this Commission. 
Applications by Mrs. Spoor and Mrs. Williams will be held for 
consideration when another vacancy occurs. 

Mr. Victor Green was present to give an interim report 
concerning the potential annexation of a portion of Washington 
Township to the City of Centerville. Council concurred to re­
evaluate this project two weeks from this date. 

Mr. Haverland reminded members of Council of the 25th 
Anniversary Party scheduled for the Centerville Historical 
Society Tuesday, September 24, 1991 to be held at the Sycamore 
Creek Country Club, beginning at 7:00 P.M. 

Mayor Heintz advised that the structure located on North 
Main Street in front of the Activity Center has been purchased by 
the Centerville-Washington Park District. The building will be 
demolished to provide additional green space and improved 
visibility for the entrance into the Activity Center. 

Mayor Heintz advised that correspondence has been drafted to 
the President of the Washington Township, Board of Trustees, 
accepting their invitation to meet with them in a joint work 
session. council concurred that this meeting take place on 

• 
November 4 or 11, 1991 if f ither of these dates are convenient 
with the Trustees. I 

Mayor Heintz briefed Council on a meeting she recently had 
I 



• with the newly appointed Centerville City School Superintendent 
Frank DePalma. An item discussed during this meeting was the 
establishment of a civil Service Commission for the Centerville 
Schools. City Staff will further review this matter with Mr. 
DePalma. 

-

• 

Discussion followed relative to positions open in the 
Centerville Police Department. Mr. Haverland agreed that City 
Staff step-up the recruitment process to fill these vacancies. 

Mr. Looper cited locations of signs on major streets in the 
City of Centerville, which perhaps are in violation of the sign 
section of the Centerville Zoning Ordinance. He encouraged 
better enforcement of sign regulations especially in the 
Architectural Preservation District. 

Discussion followed relative to a name for the Centerville 
Golf Course. Mr. Haverland advised that a name should be 
selected soon so that it can be used when the final plan for the 
golf course is presented to the public. Names and suggestions 
were as follows: 

Yankee Trace Golf Course 
Yankee Trail 
Centerville Golf course or Club 

Some members of Council thought that perhaps Centerville should 
be in the name for identity purposes. 

Council briefly discussed correspondence received from Janet 
Scudder requesting consideration of legislation to require 
property owners using pesticides, to advise neighbors when 
applications are made. Mr. Haverland will make contact with 
Representative Robert Corbin relative to this matter on a State 
level. 
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Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of council 


